Health Plan Committee Meeting Minutes

9.10.07. REVISED

Skyview High School conference room

PRESENT:
(KPAA:) Paul Sorenson; 

(KPEA:)  Nancy Courtright, Mike Druce,Tim McIntyre, Terri Zopf-Schoessler; 

(KPESA:) Carl Locke, Betty Miller, Patty Rich; 

(Plan Administrator:) Tim Peterson--ABSENT, (CFO:) Melody Douglas--ABSENT;  And (AlaskaUSA Benefits Account Executive:) Bruce Gale--ABSENT

(Employee Benefits Manager:) Stacey Gorder. 

QUORUM PRESENT.

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER at 1:45 PM by Tim Mc.

AGENDA REVIEWED and accepted.

REVISED MAY MINUTES APPROVED.

EMPLOYEE BENEFITS MANAGER: Stacey Gorder, a new hire, introduced herself to the HCPC.

FINANCIAL: Not available at this time.

REVIEW STATUS OF HEALTH INSURANCE ACCOUNT: Bruce Gale is out of the office until 9.17.07.

IMPACT OF CHANGE TO PRESCRIPTION DRUG THREE-TIERED CO-PAYMENT AMOUNTS: According to an email from Bruce Gale, it is too soon to assess the impact of this change.

REMINDER OF CHANGES TO THE PRESCRIPTION CO-PAY PLAN: (from April's minutes) 

Starting June 1, 2007, the following prescription drug co-pay schedule will be adopted:


3-tiered Prescription Co-pay Plan 

$5 generic

$10 preferred* 

$40 non-preferred 

*AVIA is the current prescription benefit management company that we use. They will be instructed to allow member’s physicians to substitute a non-preferred drug for a preferred drug at the preferred price if the physician notifies AVIA that:

1) due to side-effects, complications, or intolerance, the member cannot use a preferred or generic substitute; or,

2) the clinical efficacy of the non-preferred drug has been shown to exceed the effectiveness of the referred or generic alternative.
IMPACT OF CHANGE TO PRESCRIPTION DRUG THREE-TIERED CO-PAYMENT AMOUNTS ON EMPLOYEES: (Patty Rich) There has been some confusion about which drugs--and in which forms--qualify as "preferred" brands. The AVIA formulary may be incomplete and has not been readily available online since the district website is cumbersome to navigate. The committee agreed that the formulary and the form for establishing a "non-preferred" drug as an individual's "preferred" drug need to be readily available on the website. 
PROCEDURES, FORMS AND PUBLICITY: The committee believes that the form for establishing a "non-preferred" drug as an individual's "preferred" drug should be simple and confidential--and readily available. They asked that Tim Peterson and Bruce Gale explain the procedure at the next meeting and help the committee "get the word out" to district employees through all available channels. Of particular concern was establishing who reviews--and authorizes or denies--these forms. 

ORTHODONTIA COVERAGE: Under our current plan, only administrators have orthodontia coverage of $1500. Paul believes that this coverage is quite limited and not worth the friction it causes among district employees.
CLAIMS OR DENIALS: There are pending claims but none requiring the committee's attention at this time. 

OLD BUSINESS:

SURVEYS: (Patty Rich) The committee discussed surveying employees regarding health benefits and cost-containment measures but did not come to consensus.

NEW BUSINESS:

TIERED OR "CAFETERIA-STYLE" HEALTH PROGRAM: (Betty Miller) The committee generated more questions than answers, and since both Bruce Gale and Tim Peterson were absent, they were unable to reach any conclusions. Questions for future discussion include: What kinds of "cafeteria plans" are available? Pros and cons? What limitations or constraints on health care coverage are part of the negotiated agreement? What wellness options are available to lower health care costs?

USE OF DISTRICT POOLS BY EMPLOYEES: (Stacey Gorder) Stacey provided several district pools' costs, which vary widely between free for employees' use to a punch card system. The committee recommends to Tim Peterson that employees NOT be charged for the use of district-maintained pools for their own lap swims. 
PAC (PENINSULA ATHLETIC CLUB) PROPOSAL: The PAC is willing to offer KPBSD employees their corporate rate, which is a $44 a month fee and waives the $100 initiation fee as well. In addition, those who sign up through this agreement would receive five free tanning sessions and five free 3-day guest passes. Committee members are encouraged to read through this proposal and discuss at next month's meeting. 

BOROUGH PRESCRIPTION DISCOUNT CARD: Copies of the Kenai Peninsula Borough discount prescription cards were passed out. The cards may be used any time a prescription is not covered by insurance. For more information call 1.877.321.2652 or go to carmark.com/naco for a participating pharmacy. 

WEBSITE: The following need to be easily available on the KPBSD website:

--AVIA formulary

--Top-50 most common drugs prescribed/used by KPBSD employees

--Procedure for filing and form for non-preferred drug authorization 

FYI:

ELECTIONS: HCPC by-laws require the election of officers at the October meeting.

WELLNESS: (from May's minutes) HCPC will make wellness and decreasing insurance costs the focus of next year's agenda. Points to consider include:


--Hiring a Wellness Coordinator, writing a job description, finding a salary source, and determining the scope and indicators of a successful wellness program.


--Developing a successful wellness program.


--Pursuing the formation and staffing of clinic for KPBSD employees and others.
MEETING ADJOURNED: 2:44 PM by Tim Mc.

NEXT MEETING: Monday, October 8, 2007 2:30 PM at the DMC. 

Respectfully submitted,

Terri Zopf-Schoessler

HCPC secretary

